

December 9, 2015

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

FROM: Suzanne Spaulding

Under Secretary

CC: Jeh Charles Johnson

Secretary of Homeland Security

SUBJECT: Transmittal of a National Infrastructure Advisory Council Report

and Letter

Attached for transmittal with this memo is a National Infrastructure Advisory Council (the Council) Final Report and Recommendations, *Executive Collaboration for the Nation's Strategic Infrastructure; Responses to National Security Council Questions.*

In April 2015, the NIAC was tasked by the National Security Council (NSC) staff on behalf of the President to address additional questions related to their report, *Executive Collaboration for the Nation's Strategic Infrastructure* published in March 2015. From October 2015 through November 2015, the NIAC CEO Working Group conducted four meetings to follow-up on the questions. The working group reviewed the questions, reviewed the original report, and provided clarifying responses.

The attached report contains the final findings and recommendations on these topics, deliberated and approved by the Council in its December 1, 2015 quarterly business meeting.

Attachment----NIAC Transmittal Letter to the President & NIAC Final Report and Recommendations, *Executive Collaboration for the Nation's Strategic Infrastructure; Responses to National Security Council Questions*

Cc:

The Honorable Joseph R. Biden, Vice President of the United States
The Honorable Lisa Monaco, Assistant to the President for Homeland Security and
Counterterrorism

The Honorable Susan Rice, Assistant to the President for National Security Affairs

The Honorable Jeffrey Zients, Assistant to the President for Economic Policy

The Honorable Anthony Foxx, Secretary, Department of Transportation

The Honorable Jeh C. Johnson, Secretary, Department of Homeland Security